24 January 2008

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting of Monday, Jan 7, 2008

Attending:  Williams, Bass, Brown, Weidner, Duffy, Ross and Liebermann plus Pamela Burnley and William Durham as special invitees.

Absent:  Agee

1.  Infrastructure Development projects--review of annual progress reports for Year #1 of COMPRES II and recommendations for funding in Year #2.
Prior to the meeting, written reports from the committee chairs/substitute chairs were distributed separately so that we can honor and respect the following conflicts-of-interest on the ExComm:
Conflicts-of-interest on ID projects:

Multi-anvil cells at ASU--Sharp [not on ExComm]

InXS at UIUC/Argonne--Bass

CEAD--Ross and Rivers [latter not on ExComm]

HPSynC--Hemley [not on ExComm]

DAC facility at Princeton--Duffy

Nancy Ross reported on all projects except CEAD, for which Pamela Burnley reported.

These reports and discussions were a continuation of the agenda of the ExComm meeting of 13 December 2007 at the AGU.
Ongoing infrastructure development projects:

a.  Multi-anvil cell development at the ASU [Ross reporting]
b.  High resolution inelastic X-ray scattering at high P & T [Ross reporting]
New or renewed infrastructure development projects:

c.  CEAD [Burnley reporting]
d.  HPSyncC [Ross reporting]
e.  DAC Production Facility at Princeton [Ross reporting]
2.  Community Facilities Operations--review of annual progress reports for Year #1 of COMPRES II and recommendations for funding in Year #2.

Tom Duffy reported on all operations except the X17DAC ops at NSLS, for which Bill Durham reported.
General comments for all facilities:
All four COMPRES facilities are requesting funds for continued "business as usual" operations in COMPRES yr II without major shifts in focus or major new initiatives.  Thus, the budgets reflect (mostly) increases in operations budgets, and various proposed new equipment purchases to enhance beamline capabilities.

COMPRES Central should investigate ways in which the main office can streamline and improve the process of recording basic usage statistics for each facility:  beamtime requests, over-subscription factors, funding sources for user proposals, publications, and post-run evaluations, leading hopefully to more uniform and efficient reporting across the different facilities.
Prior to the meeting, written reports from the committee chairs/substitute chairs were distributed separately so that we can honor and respect the following conflicts-of-interest on the ExComm:
Conflicts-of-interest for Facilities operations:

ALS-West Coast-none

IR at NSLS on U2A--Hemley [not on ExComm}

X-ray DAC at NSLS-Duffy and Weidner

X-ray Multi-Anvil at NSLS-Weidner
a.  West Coast synchrotron activities at the ALS [Duffy reporting]
b.  IR DAC facilities at the NSLS [Duffy reporting]

c  X-ray DAC facilities at the NSLS [Durham reporting]

d.  Multi-anvil facilities at the NSLS [Duffy reporting]

3. Future ExComm meetings

Monday, Jan 21—Review of reports and recommendations of the Facilities and Infrastructure Development Commitees and discussion of program and budget request to be submitted to NSF in early February.
Monday, Jan 28—Continuation of agenda for Jan. 21.

Note:  In the discussions of some of the items above, the persons with conflicts-of-interest [Duffy, Ross and Weidner] were recused or absent from the meeting.

